
During the year 2020, our church responded with such generosity that we gave more 
than our budget needs.  We ended 2020 with a budget surplus.  Our Finance Committee 

and Trustees recommended to the church in our March Church Conference how to use the 
2020 surplus.  Some of the funds have been paid on our debt while others have been set 

aside for some large capital needs which include a new chiller for the E building later this 
year.  The Personnel Committee was given funds to give one-time bonuses to our staff for 

their hard work during this past year.  As you may remember, our 2021 budget did not include 
any raises for staff since we were budgeting in very uncertain times.  Our staff is so grateful 

for such generosity and care shown to us.  In addition, I am so glad we are able to continue to 
pay down our debt and also make sure we have the funds to care for our campus.  However, the 

most exciting part of our surplus was the additional gifts we could make to our mission partners.  

Our Missions Steering Committee formed a sub-group that received input from all on our 
Missions Steering Committee and assessed needs with various mission partners.  Our Missions 
Chairperson, Fred McDuffee, shared with me the committee’s decision regarding these extra 
funds.  I am so excited to share how Trinity is making a difference around the world due to your 

continued faithfulness and generosity.   Our surplus mission giving will be distributed in this manner:

Cooperative Giving
An extra $9,151.00 dollars will be sent to our cooperative work with CBF and the SBC.  Another 
$915.00 will be given to the Raleigh Baptist Association.

International Missions
$30,000 dollars will be given for the following ministries:

•	 $10,000 for church planting in Belgium through the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship.  This is an  
Arabic-speaking church plant.

•	 $10,000 for Refugee and Migrant humanitarian aid for the Karen People Group in Northern 
Africa. (CBF Missionaries are working with this people group.)

•	 $10,000 for Door of Hope in South Africa.  This will help to fund a “baby house” as part of this 
orphan rescue ministry.  This is in partnership with North Carolina Baptist On Mission.

State and Local Missions
   North Carolina Children’s Homes

•	 $5,000 for Playground Fence  and $2,200 for Bike Path - Mills Home
    Disaster Relief of North Carolina Baptist On Mission

•	 $10,105 for William Davis House
     Prison Ministry- $6,728 for Re-Direction Housing
      North Raleigh Ministries- $10,900 for 2 Commercial Refrigerators for Food Ministry

Through your faithfulness and generosity, Trinity is making a difference locally, and across 
the world in the name of Christ.
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Preschool or Children: kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Youth or Recreation: cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

College or Young Adults: rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Music: slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Adult Discipleship: kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Missions: ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
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May 23 
Charla Peel, native of Ahoskie, NC has been a member of Trinity 
since 2006. She has one son, Brooks Peel, and is retired from 
her work as a Commerical Insurance Underwriter for the North 
Carolina Farm Bureau Mutual Ins Co. Charla serves at TBC on the 
Recreation Committee, NH 5k Lead Team, Bells of Praise, and as 
a Roc Volunteer and College Encourager. She works with the A2 
ladies with fellow deacons Anita Yeargin, Vicky Hall, and Joyce 
Lindsay.

May 16 
Ben Wood, native of Fayetteville, NC has been a member of TBC 
since 2007. He and his wife Kelli have three children: Kenley (15), 
Parker (13), and Delaney (11). Ben is a part of the Upper School 
Mathematics faculty at Ravenscroft School. He serves at TBC 
with ETC, Family Promise, Parking Lot team, and as an Usher. Ben 
works with the Route 66 Sunday School class with fellow deacons 
Dana Sumner and Ashley Blizzard.

To TBC Members Daniel and Lindsay Recktenwald (and big brothers Walker and 
Wyatt) on the birth of their son Emmett James on April 30. Proud grandparents are 
TBC Members Chuck and Lori Harrelson.

CONGRATULATIONS

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES
To TBC Member Steve Blow upon the passing of his wife TBC Member Sue Blow on 
April 27. 

To the friends and family of TBC Member Wilma Blake upon her passing on April 27.  

To Trinity’s Associate Pastor of Ministry and Missions Rev. Lydia Tatum and Rev. 
Andrew Tatum (and their children David, Lilian, Ava Whit, Angus and Phillip Tatum) 
upon the passing of Lydia’s grandmother, Elsie Whitfield, of Danville, VA on April 27.

To TBC Member Herschel Robinson upon the passing of his wife, TBC Member 
Brenda Robinson on May 8.  

To TBC Members Keith and Mica Ricks and their children, Lyndon, Ali, and Justin 
Stacy and Ryan and Chad Ricks, upon the passing of Mica’s father, Danny Frisbee, on 
May 9.

Welcome to Trinty new members Kara Cash who joins by baptism by profession of 
faith and Caroline Haris who joins by baptism by profession of faith.

WELCOME TO TRINITY

DEACON OF THE WEEK
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Bring your own chairs or head into the fellowship hall.  
You can gather at the Gonza Tacos truck, bounce to the 
And Also with Cue BBQ truck, stop by FATZ Kitchen 
and have an ice day at the Lumpy’s Ice Cream truck.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL
FOOD TRUCK FELLOWSHIP

Sunday School Council is readying a rodeo 
of food trucks! 
May 23  |  5:00-7:00 pm 
Back parking lot with access to Fellowship Hall

Come and join your SS class, your Department, and other members for an evening of fun time 
with Fellowship and food.    We will adhere to protocols and sit and eat outside.  Bring a chair 
and come ready to share in the festive event of Food trucks.   Most menu items are $10-15.00.   

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH
LIBRARY NEWS

Protecting Tanner Hollow

Lynette Eason has combined four novellas into one 
book. Each of the novellas take place in the small town of 
Tanner Hollow, NC. They are connected by the numerous 
members of the Tanner family, their spouses, and friends 
who are all in various law enforcement positions. 

Other new books currently on display are A Life Intercepted 
by Charles Martin, Thunder and Rain by Charles Martin, 
When Crickets Cry by Charles Martin, and Always Look 
Twice by Elizabeth Goddard.

We also have The Warning by Davis Bunn, The Ultimatim by Davis Bunn, Smoke 
Screen by Terri Blackstock, Deadly Deceit by Natalie Walters, Lake Season 
by Denise Hunter, In the Cradle Lies by Olivia Newport, Minding the Light by 
Suzanne Woods Fisher, Swan House by Elizabeth Musser, When I Close My Eyes 
by Elizabeth Musser, and Think, Learn, Succeed by Caroline Leaf. 

In order to access eBooks, you must have a TBC Library Card and request to 
be on the eBooks approved list. In order to use eBooks you will have to add the 
Libby by OverDrive app to your smartphone, tablet, laptop, desktop, or Kindle. 

If you need a TBC Library card or you need to be added to the eBooks list, you 
may call or email Ron Brown at 919-782-3957 or rbrown0207@gmail.com for 
assistance.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Through Jesus, therefore, let us continually offer to God a sacrifice of praise--
the fruit of lips that openly profess his name. — Hebrews 13:15

ALWAYS A PLACE FOR YOU! Find your place in the music ministry in 
2021!  We will be back together sometime in the near future! If you have singing 
or instrumental abilities, we need you.  We are always looking for more musicians 
to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity.  Consider getting involved in 
music ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

Many thanks to all who have written to me about our music and musicians 
over the past few months.  I am grateful for the abundance of talent God has 
poured out on Trinity, and the privilege to work with them all is such a blessing 
to me.  I hope you have been blessed by the music and the messages presented 
in worship each week as we navigate the present and future musical challenges.

Another of our “Trinity Classics” that the Sanctuary Choir sings is “We Are 
Called” by Mary McDonald who is one of our favorite composers and arrangers.

We are called to praise Him;
We are called to trust Him;

We, who are truly called by His Name will serve Him,
Will love Him,

And serve Him faithfully.

As I anticipate the reentry of our choirs and musical groups at some point, I have 
learned to be content and appreciate all that the musical servants have done for 
our church throughout this past year.  They have given their time and have risked 
their health in doing so, and we are grateful for their dedicated service in loving 
God, His people, and the act of worship.

As we all know, singing has been proven to be a risky method of dispersing 
droplets that may contain the virus.  Many of our musicians haven’t sung 
collectively in a way that uses their skills and their heart’s desire to exercise their 
calling in service to God.  That word “called” in the above refrain is very special 
to us as musicians.  We feel it is a calling to praise and to lead the praises of God’s 
people.  It is our hope and desire to one day soon be back to our calling as worship 
leaders.

The last word of the refrain, “faithfully,” describes how our musicians approach 
their worship leadership, and though we have been in a pandemic for over a year 
now, I know that one day when we are able to be back together, those called will 
serve faithfully once again.  I long for that day!

Until we meet again,
Steve

Rev. Steve Byers WORSHIP & MUSIC
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A Bible Study seeking to merge the themes and characters of Les Misérables, the story and the musical with 
scripture and relate it for our times today. This profound story of Jean Valjean’s quest for redemption and 
changed life has inspired audiences to ponder themes of grace, justice, poverty, freedom, revolution, love 
and hope.  Hugo’s story is steeped in Christian imagery and ethics. Like Valjean, we struggle with making 
holy choices, how to wrestle with poverty and injustice, and how to share love within a world in desperate 
need of hope.  You can join us for the study whether or not you watched the movie.  If you would like to 
purchase the study book you can purchase at Cokesbury.com or contact Karen. 

Les Miserables Study 
Tuesdays | 6:30-8:30pm | Zoom and in-person in Fellowship Hall
Contact Karen for zoom at kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

DISCIPLESHIP NEWS 

Sessions with Philippians: Finding Joy in Community by Bo Prosser
In Fellowship Hall and via Zoom on Wednesdays 

April 14 - May 19

11:00a.m. Senior Adult Study lead by Rev. Lydia Tatum
6:30p.m. Study lead by Dr. Jeff Roberts

This six week study of Paul’s letter to the Philippians explores the centrality of Paul’s 
faith in Jesus Christ, his love for the Philippian church, and his joy in serving both Christ 
and their church. Paul’s letter reminds us of his special relationship with Jesus and calls 
us into a renewed relationship with Christ, too. Email Lydia at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

May 4: Grace well Received:  The story of Jean Valjean
May 11: When Grace and Justice Collide:  The Story of Javert
May18: The Poor are always with you:   The Story of Fantine
May 25:  The Gift of Love:   The story of Marius and Cosette
June 1: Building on the Barricade:  The story of Les Amis
June 8: The Blessed Garden:  A Hopeful Vision 

THE GRACE OF LES MISERABLES 

COMING SOON
THIS JUNE

SIMON PETER BY ADAM HAMILTON
FLAWED BUT FAITHFUL DISCIPLE

Women’s Book Club 
Third Thursday| May 20 | 7:00pm 
Just Mercy: A Story of Justice and Redemption  by Bryan Stevenson 
Facilitator: Nancy Cummings  
ncummings12@gmail.com

EDUCATION Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
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S E N I O R AD U LT B I B L E  S T U DY
Sessions with Philippians: Finding Joy in Community by Bo Prosser on 
Wednesdays at 11:00am in the Fellowship Hall and via Zoom with Lydia    

April 14 - May 19

This six week study of Paul’s letter to the 
Philippians explores the centrality of Paul’s faith 
in Jesus Christ, his love for the Philippian church, 
and his joy in serving both Christ and their church. 
Paul’s letter reminds us of his special relationship 
with Jesus and calls us into a renewed relationship 
with Christ, too. 

For Zoom information, please email Lydia at 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

Mark Your Calendars
Shredding Event

August 28, 2021

9:00a.m.-1:00p.m.

We will need those ready to bring their boxes of 
paper to be shredded as well as those who would 

like to volunteer to help!

Senior Adult Prayer Trip
May 14, 2021

As our TBC Cares Ministry Team prepares to serve in McCreary County, 
Kentucky May 18-22, we will be embarking on our own mission trip 
of prayer.  Our Senior Adult Prayer Team is asked to send cards of 
encouragement and prayer to the team who will be running a clothing give 
away for our brothers and sisters in KY.  Please postmark your card to the 
church to Rev. Lydia Tatum by May 14.  These cards will travel with the team 
and be read/prayed over them each day.  

Rev. Lydia Tatum SENIOR ADULTS
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FAMILY PROMISE HOSTING 
May 16-22

 We will be hosting virtually for the week of May 16th, and due to generous donations 
in the past we already have the needed funds for this week; however, we would covet 
prayers for all the families, volunteers and Family Promise staff.  

Our next virtual hosting will be the week of August 1st!

KENTUCKY MISSION TRIP 
July 24-31, 2021 | Registration begins in May

Join us on mission in McCreary County, Kentucky serving with the Lord’s Cafe and the 
Light Community with Crossroads Community Baptist Church. To learn more about 
these vital ministries visit:

The Lord’s Cafe: 
kybaptist.org/stories/crossroads-community-baptist-churchthe-lords-cafe,3153

The Light Community: 
kybaptist.org/stories/crossroads-community-baptist-churchthe-light-community,3155

For more information contact Brenda Lowrance at bhlowrance@gmail.com or Joe Ward at 
joe.ward2@gmail.com.

FEED THE HUNGER MISSION OPPORTUNITY 
Sunday June 12 | Fellowship Hall | 10am-12pm and 1pm-3pm

Feed the Hunger is a NC based organization committed to addressing both the food 
distribution problem that prevents people worldwide from getting the nutrition they 
need, and the spiritual hunger faced by those in extreme poverty.  

In a joint effort of Missions Steering and the Women’s Ministry of Trinity, our church will 
once again host a Feed the Hunger packathon to pack 24,000 meals that will be delivered 
to the needy across the United States, including regions affected by recent natural 
disasters.  Meals will also be distributed by Feed the Hunger’s international partner 
churches to spread the gospel around the world.

This energetic and fun project is open to anyone 1st grade and older. Feed the Hunger 
guidelines require volunteers wear a facial covering and participate in a temperature 
screening prior to entering the facility. Feed the Hunger will also provide gloves and 
hairnets for all participants. The number of volunteers has been capped for this event to 
ensure proper social distancing during the packathon.  Please use one volunteer slot per 
each member of your family and kindly keep your family members together at a station. 
You may sign up using the sign-up genius link on the TBC website or by calling Misty 
Deyo at 919-272-5388.  

MISSIONS Rev. Lydia Tatum
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Contact Lydia (ltatum@tbcraleigh.com) for more ways to make a difference
 for God’s Kingdom in your community! 

Local Ministry Partner Supply Drive

North Raleigh Ministries Needs You!
We need volunteers at the Stony Brook Thrift Shoppe that are willing to help fill 
the shelves up, sort and price donations, and decorate the boutique and displays!

Whatever your niche is, we have a spot for you at Stony Brook! Fill out this quick 
and easy form and someone will reach out to you shortly!

northraleighministries.com/volunteer-opportunities

Please deliver all NRM food donations at our Local Ministry Supply Drive on the 
Second Thursday of each month, in our bins at the entrances on Sunday mornings, or 

directly to NRM at 9650 Strickland Road, Suite 161 Raleigh, NC 27615.

TBC CARES MINISTRY TEAM
Every Monday a group of Trinity volunteers takes the time to sort clothing at 
North Raleigh Ministries that has gone past its “sell by date” so that it can be 
used by other ministries throughout our city and beyond connecting our ministry 
partners with the clothing they need to serve those to whom they are called. 

During the pandemic, this team has been active but shorter staffed, and they 
need your help to keep up with the supply and the demand. If you are interested 
in helping to be the best stewards of our gifts and donations and making sure 
that those in most need receive these gifts, contact Brenda Lowrance at 
bhlowrance@gmail.com.

Raleigh Rescue Mission
•	 Cheese & Cold Cuts 

(any type)
•	 Individual Fruit Cups 

& Juices
•	 Individual Snack 

Packs
•	 Individual Condiment 

Packets (from 
Amazon)

North Raleigh Ministries
•	 Mac N Cheese
•	 Boxed Potatoes
•	 Canned Vegetables 

TBC Cares Ministry
•	 Children’s Summer 

Clothing (all sizes)
•	 Men’s Short Sleeve 

Shirts/ T-Shirts
•	 Men’s Shorts

Rev. Lydia TatumRev. Lydia Tatum MINISTRY & OUTREACH
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Y O U N G  A D U L T  S U M M E R  S T U D Y 

Rebekah GordonYOUNG ADULTS & COLLEGE

C O L L E G E  M I S S I O N  T R I P

August 1-7, 2021 (New Bern, NC) 

Register by July 1st   |   More info coming soon

Register by emailing Rebekah at rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Dialogues on the Refugee Crisis
Tuesday at 6pm June 1-July 6 | Hybrid | Room C101 and Zoom

Rebekah Gordon and Ashley Glimasinski

SS WITH REBEKAH         

COLLEGE SUMMER DATES

May 9, 16, 30:  “Get to Know You” SS

May 23: No SS (College Retreat) 

June 6- August 1: “When Christians Get It 

Wrong”

July 4: No SS (Independence Day) 

SUNDAY NIGHTS AT 
REBEKAH’S HOUSE

July 11: Work 

July 18: Family and Friendships

July 25: Mental Health 

August 1: (College Mission Trip) 

August 8: Dating 

August 15: Life that Matters 

“Tapas and Topics” at 6:00pm

With more than 65 million people displaced in the world 
today, no one can dispute that we are in a refugee crisis. 
Human history holds many narratives of disruption and 
migration, including that of every person in our country 
and all throughout the Bible. As Christians, our faith 
should be borderless and grounded in the inherent value 
of all people because we are all made in the likeness of 
God. So what is going on with refugees today? What is 
the church’s historical involvement? How can we offer 
a network of care here in Raleigh? Join this study to 
discuss all of this and more! 

Underground at 10:00am

FUN DAYS
June 30:  Durham Bulls Game

July 11: Lake Day

August 11: Beach Day



11

Youth Sunday School  |  Sundays @9:45am 
 

ALL YOUTH (Middle and High School) will be 
meeting on Sunday mornings @9:45am.

There are no in-person options at this time so we will see you all on zoom!

We know there is a lot still up in the air about what this summer will look like for 
the Student Ministry. We want to be prepared for the opportunity to take part 
in summer mission trips, if the health conditions allow us to do so. Therefore, we 
have marked dates on the calendar for Middle School and High School Trips to 
help your families prepare. IF we are able to have mission trips this summer, these 
will be our dates:

IMPORTANT SUMMER DATES

Rev. Christian Davis STUDENT MINISTRY

Summer Kickoff (On Campus): June 9 

Graduation Sunday: June 13

Senior Retreat: June 16-19

Paintball/Ropes Course Day: June 23

Durham Bulls Game: June 30

Lake Day: July 11

Middle School Passport: July 12-17

High School Mission Trip: July 20-25

Park Day: August 1 

Beach Day: August 11

M S  P A S S P O R T  C A M P S 

JULY 12-17, 2021 

We are excited to partner with Passport 
this summer for our Middle School Mission 
experience. Their organization has dedicated 
much time and energy to putting together a 
week that will be safe and fun for our students. 

If your child plans to attend, please register 
by June 20th by emailing Rebekah (rgordon@
tbcraleigh.com) your child’s name, grade, and 
t-shirt size. We will email out the neccessary 
medical forms to be filled out before you drop 
your child off for camp at TBC on July 12th. 
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GA TEA PARTY PHOTOS

“As a GA, I will do my best to live a missions lifestyle that honors God by 
learning about missions, praying for missions, giving to missions, doing 
missions and participating in the work of the church.”

“The Lord has shown you what is good. He has told you what he requires of 
you. You must treat people fairly. You must love others faithfully. And you 
must be very careful to live the way your God wants you to.” Micah 6:8

STAYCATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
In lieu of in person VBS we’re going to have boxes full of supplies for all your 

favorite VBS activities. Please register by June 7th (email coming soon) to get 
a box. Join us for a pick up parade on June 13th from 3-4pm to kick off your 

Staycation Bible School.

•	 Concrete and Cranes VBS Theme CD

•	 Short Devotion for Each Day of Your 

Staycation Bible School 

•	 Theme-Inspired  Snacks 

•	 Concrete  and Cranes VBS Crafts

•	 Mission Project (you don’t even have to 

leave the  house!)

•	 Concrete  and Cranes Rec Activities

Get your kit full of fun:

Katie MedlinPRESCHOOL AND CHILDREN
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SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS:

We are excited for this  NEW Sunday School Schedule:

1ST AND 3RD SUNDAY- SS Zoom with Ms. Katie from 9:15-9:45

1ST SUNDAY will be Kindergarten-2nd grade from 9:15-9:45

3RD SUNDAY will be 3rd-5th grade from 9:15-9:45

Our zoom SS will include a short devotional based off the week's lesson, 
an activity, and prayer. Also a time of fellowship with seeing friends. 

2ND AND 4TH SUNDAYS- Family SS on campus in the ROC (sign ups)

We hope you will join us in one or both ways! 

Check email for more information.

Upcoming Events
Family Sunday School

May 23 

June 13

June 27

Staycation VBS Kit Pick Up

June 13

Parent Child Dedication:

June 20

September 26 

Father’s Day - June 20
September 26

Katie Medlin PRESCHOOL AND CHILDREN
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If you would be interested and feel comfortable volunteering in the ROC, please 
email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.

Chair Yoga 
Tuesdays | 11am

Yoga 
Tuesdays | 12pm

Senior Strength 
& Stretch 

Thursdays | 10am

CLASSES TAUGHT BY LAUREL CAVANAGH

ZOOM
FITNESS

CAMP GLADIATOR CLASSES 
TBC Parking Lot | Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

M, W, F 
5:00-6:00 am

M, W, F 
6:15-7:15 am

OUTDOOR FITNESS

VOLUNTEERS

MONDAY 
MAY 17

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Frank Evans

1 - 4 pm 
Pat Pierce

TUESDAY 
MAY 18

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Moose Beaudreau

1 - 4 pm 
Mark Wheeless

WEDNESDAY 
MAY 19

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Seth Fay

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

THURSDAY 
MAY 20

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Moose Beaudreau

1 pm - 4 pm 
Karen Simms

FRIDAY 
MAY 21

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Stephanie Stanley

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

MONDAY 
MAY 24

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Beverly Munday

1 - 4 pm 
Pat Pierce

TUESDAY 
MAY 25

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Pat Nelson

1 - 4 pm 
Volunteer Needed 

WEDNESDAY 
MAY 26

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Seth Fay

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

THURSDAY 
MAY 27

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Moose Beuadreau

1 - 4 pm 
Elaine Smith

FRIDAY 
MAY 28

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Stephanie Stanley

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

Now Meeting In-Person

Rev. Christian DavisRECREATION OUTREACH CENTER
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The 16th Annual ROC’N Golf Tournament combines fellowship, missions, and outreach as TBC 
takes over Heritage Golf Club for an afternoon of fun out on the course. The 2021 Tournament 
maintains the great cause of raising donations for Shaw Missions Fund, while adding new 
elements to give our regular participants a new experience. You can participate by signing up as 
an individual or a team, sponsoring a hole, or donating prizes for day-of competitions (NEW this 
year). Learn more by visiting tbcraleigh.com/golf or emailing cdavis@tbcraleigh.com 

CURRENT ROC HOURS  |  Monday-Friday  
9:30am-12:30pm  |  1pm-4pm (added a 2pm-3pm slot)* 

*Must enter through Playground Side Door in Afternoon

You can sign up to walk the track online using the link below or by calling the church office at 
919-787-3740. Our church entrance protocols will still apply for ROC usage with masks and 
social distancing required. All ROC users arriving between 9:30am-12:30pm should enter 
through the doors on the sanctuary parking lot side of the building. All ROC users arriving 
between 1pm-4pm should enter through the playground side door.

The exercise room is to church members by request. You must call or email Christian Davis to 
secure a time to use the exercise room. (It cannot be reserved by using the below SignUp Genius, 
that is for track sign ups only).

WALKING TRACK RESERVATIONS
Scan this code with the camera app on your smart 
device or go directly to www.signupgenius.com/
go/30E0F49AFAF2AA3F94-roctrack . This link can also 
be found on the ROC website at rocraleigh.com.

R O C ’ N  G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T 
MONDAY MAY 17TH, 2021 |  1PM SHOTGUN START AT HERITAGE

Gym Floor: 
•	 Half of Court Will  Be Open/Other 

Half Set Up for Family Sunday School
•	 Request Only (Made By Calling 

Church Office)
•	 1 Group on Floor at a Time
•	 Masks Required
•	 Must Be a TBC Member to Reserve 

for a Group
•	 Racquets,  Balls,  etc must be sanitized 

after
•	 Groups Limited to 6 People
•	 Asking everyone to follow TBC’s 

protocols while using the floor and 
social distancing as best as possible 
when around non-family members

Activities Allowed On Gym Floor
•	 Pickleball
•	 Basketball
•	 Shooting
•	 No (5v5) Pick Up Games Yet (Only 

Half of Gym Available Anyways)
•	 Allow Fitness Classes to Use Gym 

Floor and Multipurpose Room
•	 This includes: Yoga, Senior Strength 

and Stretch, Camp Gladiator and 
other classes upon request (These 
classes plan to meet outside as long 
as weather permits)

R O C  F L O O R  U S E  O P T I O N S

Rev. Christian Davis RECREATION OUTREACH CENTER
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to 
Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

STAY CONNECTED 
WHILE WE ARE APART

While our congregation is physically separated, we can use social 
media to stay connected. All of our social media accounts are 

active and posting. We encourage you to interact on all platforms 
and with all accounts. Lets make a point of intergenerational 

fellowship even when apart.

Stewardship
(YTD total through 04/30/2021) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $1,080,704.45
YTD Operating Receipts		  $1,093,731.36
YTD Operating Expenses		      $858,700.11

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO
PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
SENIOR PASTOR 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
WORSHIP & MUSIC 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown 
FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore 
PASTORAL SECRETARY 
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
ADMINISTRATION 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
MINISTRY & MISSIONS 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Christian Davis 
STUDENTS & RECREATION 
cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams 
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN.

Ashbey Jones 
FACILITIES MANAGER 
ajones@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon 
COLLEGE & YOUNG ADULTS 
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

BELONG. BECOME. BE.


